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Snowman Seen
In Port Orford!

Mayor Makes Appointments
By Evan Kramer

The Port Orford City
Council met on Monday
night and began their
regular meeting with
Mayor Gary Doran say-
ing the City had received
a certificate from the US
Department of Commerce thanking them
for their help on behalf of the census.

Mayor Doran announced there were three
vacancies on the Parks Commission.
Jean Kilburn, Samie Leitch and Pat
Campbell recently resigned from the
Parks Commission and Mayor Doran
thanked them for their efforts.

Mayor Doran read and accepted a “Sea-
son for Nonviolence” Proclamation. He
said it had been forwarded to the City
from an oral surgeon in North Bend
named Dane E. Smith to show the support
of cities that they are for nonviolence.

Fire Chief Randy Foster gave the Volun-
teer Fire Department report. He spoke
about the department’s training and
maintenance efforts and concluded there
had been no calls for service in January.

The council considered Resolution 2001-
13 — Consent to Abide by Curry County
Tobacco Ordinance. Councilor Carl

Eskelson made a motion to adopt Resolu-
tion 2001-13 and it passed 6-0. A key
feature of the County Ordinance is that it
prohibits the sale of tobacco products by
self-service displays or any way other
than vendor assisted.

Mayor Doran made two changes in coun-
cil liaison positions. He appointed Carl
Eskelson to the personnel subcommittee
in place of Councilor Emily Francona
and then appointed Emily Francona as
the Curry Governments alternative repre-
sentative. Councilor Norm Leeling made
a motion to accept the Mayor’s appoint-
ments and it passed 6-0.

The council considered the results of the
recent survey on the public’s opinions on
changing the council meeting time. Four
out of five of the responses voted for the
council to keep the meetings at 7:00pm.
Councilor Robert Warring said the coun-
cil should have meetings when it is con-
venient for the public. Councilor Jane
Cramer noted the consensus of the public
is to leave the meetings at 7:00pm and
that’s how the issue was left.

The council was presented with a list of
“Council Goals” from their workshop
meeting on January 29, 2001. Councilor
Norm Leeling said the list wasn’t specific
noting the first goal was listed as “water
supply.” He said that wasn’ta goal butan

item to address. Councilor Francona
asked how long the goals were for and
said she wanted more specifics. Coun-
cilor Cramer recommended discussing
the items on the list more specifically ata
workshop session.

The next item on the agenda was arecom-
mendation from the personnel subcom-
mittee for achange in the vacationaccrual
program. Currently the Employment
Handbook states vacation days must be
used in the calendar year earned. The
change would allow employees to carry
over 25 vacation days from one year to
the next and that they would forfeit any
vacation time accrued over 25 days.
Councilor Leeling said the current policy
encourages use of vacation time and rec-
ommended the 25 days be cut back to 15
days. Frank Cramer told the council that
they can’t take away time earned legally
and said they should show the wording to
their lawyer. Leeling made a motion to
accept the personnel subcommittee rec-
ommendation and it passed 6-0.

The council was presented with a recom-
mendation from the temporary water/
sewer review committee. They recom-
mended “the Council set policy that there
be NO adjustments to sewer bills for any
reason, including any leaks that occur
after water passes through the water
Continued on Back Cover



R. AuFranc

LAWYER
“COMMON SENSE ADVICE &
LEGAL SERVICES”
WILLS
TRUSTS
PROBATES
BUSINESS
REAL ESTATE

HWY 101 @ 9th St.
332-2102
also inactive CPA

Computer Consultant
Maintenance & Repair
On Site Service
Reasonable Rates

Net - Email - Browser Setup

Robert J. Kehl
332-2036 Lic # 002797

Excel Accounting Services
Lyndell Hauschilds, L.7.C.
94120 Moore St.

P.O. Box 123
Gold Beach, OR 97444
(541) 247-6560
Fax (541) 247-3442

Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Time Tide Time Tide Time Tide Time Tide Rise Set Rise Set Phase
Thu Feb 15,2001 5:13a 7.3 12:24p 1.3 6:52p 5.1 11:42p 3.6 7:12a 5:51p 2:20a 11:5la
Fri  Feb 16,2001 6:09a 7.1 1:34p 1.0 8:22p 5.1 7:11a  5:52p 3:17a  12:28p
Sat  Feb 17,2001 12:56a 4.0 7:10a 7.0 2:36p 0.7 9:31p 54 7:09a 5:53p 4:10a 1:10p
Sun Feb 18,2001 2:09a 4.1 8:08a 7.0 3:27p 04 10:20p 5.7 7:08a 5:54p 4:59a 1:56p
Mon Feb 19,2001 3:08a2 4.0 8:59a 7.1 4:10p 0.2 10:57p 59 7:06a 5:56p 5:42a  2:47p
Tue Feb 20,2001 3:55a 3.7 9:45a 7.3 4:47p 0.0 11:28p 6.1 7:05a 5:57p 6:20a  3:41p
Wed Feb 21,2001 4:35a 3.4 10:25a 7.4 5:20p -0.1 11:56p 6.3  7:03a 5:58p 6:53a  4:42p
Thu Feb22 2001 5:12a 3.1 11:03a 7.5 5:51p -0.1 7:02a  5:59p 7:23a  5:39p NM
Bsyeal:r;’#i‘:esr February 11 was breakfast — working  yith a joyous chirp they sing
were Jan Black, Lee Heyl, June Heyl, Now you know it’s nearing Spring

February 8 was Rotary luncheon — volun-
teers working were Harold Pace,
Lorraine Hass, Savannah Tremmel — set-
ting up the dining room Mary Yoder, Lila
Sarratt — doing dishes and other things
Kathy Goad, Norm Rice, Warren Jewell —
yes, Harold Pace and Marion Pace his
wife were at the Center working, I mean
cooking — getting food ready for the lun-
cheon.

February 10 was senior luncheon and
birthday also rummage sale. These are
the volunteers working Lorraine Hass,
Betty Berger, Betty Harper, Mary Evans,
Rosalie Coble — doing dishes a young
man — high school student Jacob Mor-
row. Yes Rosalie Coble made the birth-
day cake and it was really nice. Pauline
Lenox at the money box —rummage sale —
Kay Neal and Thelma Lagace — and I
missed Lorraine Hass as having a Febru-
ary birthday. I’m sorry.

Jackie Eldridge, Harold Pace, Bessie
Laursen. Nice turn out — delicious food
especially the waffles. [ know I had one.

Oh yes the pinochle winners on February
1 were high Jean Shank, second Betty
Keeler, low Betty Harper.

You know what? Last time I said we had
144 members and [ wanted 150 by July 1.
Well now we have 162. Now [ want 170
by July 1. Think we can make it? The
board meeting is February 13. Tell about
it next week.

The walking group walks Tuesday,
Wednesday and Thursday at 8:30am.
Dominoes every Thursday at 1:00pm.

Hope I haven’t missed anything or any-
one.

Spring is coming Spring is coming
Can’t you hear the birds are humming

All the woodlands getting green
Many animals now are seen

Flowers that were quietly sleeping
Now are waking and upward peeping

Spring is coming in the sky
The birds are singing and so am 1.

Community Theater

Port Orford Community Theater will
hold the next meeting on February 21 at
the Pizza Place at 7:00pm. A final deci-
sion will be made on play selection. Pro-
duction will be the last weekend of April
and the first week of May. Cast call will
be early March, followed by rehearsals.
Anyone interested in any aspect of pro-
duction please come to the meeting.



Wheelhouse Restaurant

Dine and enjoy our ocean view
at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford

We do Coffee Flavored Coffee

Sugar and cream if required
But No Foam! No Lattes!
No itty-bitty cups - all real coffee
Under a dollar a mug & refills.

Open Every Day 7:00am - 9:00pm
For Breakfast, Lunch, & Dinner

American style!

The Garden Il
by Graeme Graydon

By the time I had the

whole garden

planted, the first beds

were already bursting

into the sunlight. Ev-
. ery day, when I first

went into it, there

would be some sur-
prise to greet me. Sure, I had popped the
seed into the soil, but from then on, the
plants flourished with a life of their own
— I was no longer the gardener, I was the
keeper of the garden, weeding, watering
but otherwise keeping out of the way of
its jubilant explosion. I soon discovered
why the layout had called for such wide
paths, people began to visit. Some wan-
dered around as if it was a Sunday after-
noon in the Botanical Gardens, others
wanted to take part—“ I don’t know much
about gardening, but can I do some-
thing?”- and I always found a way for
them to feel included. Children came in—
I showed them how to secretly “raid” a
radish or a young carrot for munching,
long before proper harvest time. Their
laughter became part of the garden too. It
became a place of magic, drawing people

FE

into itself, reminding them of simple
things, good feelings, perhaps happier
times. My friends and fellow students
were refreshed and centered, just by be-
ing there. Now and then I was noticed and
there would be a grateful glance and a
quiet “Thank you.”

Before long there were buckets and bas-
kets and armfuls of dew-fresh produce
carried to the kitchens each day. The to-
matoes were outrageous, one hundred
and twenty people couldn’t keep up with
their abundance of unblemished fruit.
The garden had out-performed my wild-
est dreams — except of course, the sweet
corn which I knew would never make it,
what with the lateness of planting, but,
the same corn seed that I had stuffed un-
ceremoniously into the Critter Garden
went to 7 feet with 2 fat ears per stalk, I
didn’t get it. The marigolds that were
planted for insect control, were a wonder
tobehold. Each boisterous plant was cov-
ered with blooms of which only 3 or 4 of
the biggest heads were black with a load
of beetles and bugs, munching happily,
not going anywhere and obviously
stoned out of their little minds. By the
time they had consumed their flower,
there would be another ready to take its
place, they never ran out.

Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents

Criminal Defense
Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060

Hwy 101 (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

One early-autumn day, my teacher, (who
had asked for the garden in the first
place), showed up, and together, we
walked along the pathways. He stopped
attherows of miserable corn stalks. “Isn’t
it interesting that these are the only ones
for whom you had no expectations?”
(Oh-oh, was I that powerful?). And when
we looked at the flamboyant corn in the
Critter Garden — along with all its happy
companions he said,” It is a measure of
your trust that you have put the Critter
Garden on the outside edge of the garden.
A wiser gardener would allow it to be
anywhere, wouldn’t he? (Oh ye of little
faith, I sighed to myself). But it was a
great moment.

That garden taught me so many lessons
about cooperating with Nature. It was
deer-country, big time, and there was no
fence. For the whole of my time there, I
never saw a single hoof-print, there was
no damage until one morning, after it was
completely done, I found that a herd of
cattle had visited in the night, totally de-
stroying every vestige of my work, re-
turning the land to just about how I first
found it. Today, that exact plot of earth is
home to four tigers in the Oregon Tiger
Sanctuary — this time with a fence

Home & Garden Show Tickets

The Sunset Garden Club has $3.00 off
coupon tickets for the 2001 Home and
Garden Show at the Portland Expo Cen-
ter Feb 21-25. Coupons good Feb. 21-
22 only. Get them at The Shell Shack.




“For all your home and

* Lumber & Plywood
* Doors & Windows
* Trusses

We offer
Free Estimates

And Special Pricing

On Project Packages
* Metal Roofing & Siding

e Hardware

* Plumbing & Electrical

* Valspar Quality Paint

e Hand Tools

“Priced Right Every Day”

1120 Filmore Ave.

(Entrance at 11th St. & Elmira Ave.)

<

(]

I
Elmira Ave. :

U.S. Hwy. 101

Hours: 8 to 5:30, Mon.-Fri.; 9 to 4, Sat. * 347-2662

NEED A BID? Fax us at

Forest Advisory Committee

Curry County is seeking members of the
public to sit on an advisory committee
that will review and recommend pro-
posed forest management projects in ac-
cordance with the federal “safety-net”
legislation, HR 2389/PL 106-393, passed
last fall. The committees, called “Re-
source Advisory Committees” or RACs,
are being formed for each of the six Bu-
reau of Land Management Districts in
Oregon and for combinations of National
Forests throughout the state. The dead-
line for applications is February 26,2001.

According to the new federal law, each
RAC is to consist of 15 members and six
alternates with members representing
three different interest categories. The
U.S. Secretaries of Agriculture and the
Interior will then make the final decision
on appointing RAC membership.

During the final hearing on the “safety-
net” legislation, the chair and ranking

member of the U.S. House Committee on
Agriculture, Representative Larry
Combest (R-Texas) and Charlie
Stenholm (D-Texas), gave testimony to
explain the intent of Congress behind
provisions in the bill and how they expect
them to be carried out.

The composition of each RAC is to be
balanced according to the following three
interest categories delineated in the new
federal law:

Category One (five regular members

and two alternates)

* Organized labor

* Developed outdoor recreation, off-
highway vehicle, commercial recre-
ation.

 Energy and mineral development

+ Commercial timber industry

* Federal grazing permit holders or land
use permit holders within RAC area

Category Two (five regular members
and two alternates)

347-1602

» Nationally recognized environmental
organizations

* Regionally or locally recognized envi-
ronmental organizations

+ Dispersed recreation activities

+ Archaeological and historical interests
Nationally or regionally recognized wild
horse or burro groups

Category Three (five regular members
and two alternates)

+ State-elected office holders

» County or local elected office holders
* American Indian tribal representatives
from tribes within or adjacent to RAC
areas

* School officials or teachers

« Citizens representing the affected pub-
lic at large

Citizens interested in applying for RAC
membership are encouraged to contact
Marlyn Schafer, Curry County Commis-
sioner, PO Box 746, Gold Beach, OR
97444, (541) 247-7011, extension 222.
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Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing * Feed
Culvert * Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

CFCU

Chetco Federal Credit Union
htip/www.chetcofcu.org

Whether it’s dollars or cents:

Port Orford Branch:
1000 Oregon - 332-3711
Home Office:
16147 Hwy. 101 S, Harbor
800-237-8064
= Peaple Helping People =

EQUAL HOUSING
LENDER

15, Govesrent dgeney.

Membership eligibility required.

Bargain
Of The Month

Folding
Step Stool

$8.99

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner
1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Special Districts Election

County Clerk Renee Kolen reminds
Curry County residents that the deadline
to register to vote in the March 13, 2001
Special District Director Election is Feb-
ruary 20, 2001.

“Ifyou wish to vote in the March 13,2001
Director Election and you are not already
registered to vote, your registration must
reach your County Clerk’s Elections of-
fice by February 20,” said Kolen. “If you
are mailing, please be sure to mail the new
registration two or three days in advance
so it reaches us by the deadline” Kolen
said.

“Voter registration cards are available
here at your County Clerk’s Election of-
fice, but we also have cards available at
post offices, banks, libraries, the Depart-
ment of Motor Vehicles, or on line at
www.sos.or.us” said Kolen. “Our goal is
to make it as convenient as possible for
people who wish to register or even
change their registration. Please call us at
541-247-7011, extension 223 if you have
any concerns regarding your voter regis-
tration,” Kolen added.

In the March 13, 2001 election, Directors
for School Boards, Port Commissioners,

Libraries, Fire, Cemetery, Water and
Sanitary Districts will be voted in. The
County Clerk’s election office received
100 candidate filings for this election,
with contested races in each of the Port
and School Districts and two Fire Dis-
tricts.

Ballot packets for the March 13, 2001
Special District Director Election will be
mailed between February 23 and Febru-
ary 27. Kolen reminds voters to contact
the elections office if they have not re-
ceived their ballot packet by Monday,
March 5, 2001.

Fish Fry

The Eighteenth Annual Squaw Valley-
North Bank Fish Fry is scheduled in Gold
Beach on Saturday, February 17, from
11:00am to 7:00pm. The fish fry, which
will be held at the Events Center on the
Beach (formerly Curry County Fair-
grounds), is the major fundraiser for the
all-volunteer fire district.

The “all-you-can-eat” event will feature
batter-fried snapper (either regular or
Cajun style), baked beans, garlic bread,
coleslaw and a beverage for $6.95 for
adults and $3.00 for children under nine.
Home-baked desserts, beer and wine will
be available for an extra charge.

Please Call
For your equipment rental needs

Halstead’s Equipment Rentals
1688 N. Oregon Street, Port Orford
290-3532 or 332-1805

Small engine repair now available




The Key Shop
LOCKSMITH

Hwy 101 Bandon Shopping Center
* Keys & Locks
* Watch Batteries
* Personalized Rubber Stamps
* UPS & FedEx Shipping
* Scissor & Knife Sharpening
* 8¢ Plain Paper Copies
* Public Fax Service
* Laminating * Engraving
* Notary Public
John & Charlene Costa, Owners
(541) 347-1912

FAX (541) 347-16112
CCB# 133064

The Joint was Jumping
Evan Kramer

This past Saturday night’s sock hop at the
Community Building was fun, fun, fun.
Those people who braved the driving rain
on Saturday night and turned out for the
hop walked into a building, which had
been warmly and festively transformed.
The music was from the 50’sand 60’s and
many people came dressed in 50’s attire.
DJ Art Baker kept the music playing dur-
ing the evening and if you think it’s easy
being a DJ for a dance like this try watch-
ing him juggle the tapes to keep the mo-
mentum going and avoid any “dead air.”

John and Susan Lincoln and Jane Cramer
organized the hop as a fundraiser for
events connected to the 150th Birthday
party in August. Many people volun-
teered their evening to help out from serv-
ing up root beer floats and chocolate sun-
daes to hot dogs. Several artists and
craftspeople donated items for the draw-
ings. In order to participate in the draw-
ings you had to fill out a survey marking
your priorities for the birthday celebra-
tion activities.

The Community Building has rarely
looked as good as it did on Saturday
night. A lot of credit for that goes to John

SOUTHPORT
FOREST PRODUCTS

Buying delivered conifer
small saw log sort
& conifer pulp logs

Forrest Flowers

Log Buyer
541-266-0903
541-266-0824 fax
Cel. 541-290-5687
Home 541-332-4385

a8 Sea Breeze
XY Florist

Just
Because!

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.

(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

Panozzo who spent a couple of days
decorating the building with streamers on
the ceiling and lots of decorative and
functional lighting (the fluorescent light
fixtures were given a rest), and a table
arrangement which brought people to-
gether. Carol Malley designed and built
the colorful Wurlitzer Jukebox and the
large backdrop for the photos. Carl and
Susan Henne were in charge of the food
services for the hop. Cory and Jan Wolfe
were the evening’s photographers with
their Polaroid. The hop raised $452.64.

Several members of the Rotary Club at-
tended the hop and liked the decorations
so much they asked for them to be kept up
until February 24 when that club holds it
scholarship dance fundraiser.

Because the hop was so much fun and the
decorations are going to stay up for a
couple more weeks a “Flip Side” free
dance party will be held at the Commu-
nity Building this Friday night, February
16, from 7:00 to 11:00pm. The Human
Jukebox — Art Baker, will provide music.
Hot dogs, root beer floats and chocolate
sundaes will be sold. Everyone is wel-
come to attend.

The survey results for what people
wanted at the August celebration showed
the two most popular events as being
more dances, bands, etc. and musical en-
tertainment by local musicians. Othertop
votereceivers were a collection of old and
new photos for a traveling display and a
picnic with a historic theme.

Nonviolence Proclamation

Whereas, violence prevention and con-
flict resolution programs in schools and
communities throughout the nation and
the world are positively affecting our
families and neighborhoods; and

Whereas, every person can move the
world in the direction of peace through
their daily nonviolent choice and action;
and

Whereas, an awareness of nonviolent
principles and practices is a powerful way
to heal, transform and empower our lives
and communities; and

Whereas, January 30 and April 4 com-
memorate the memorial anniversaries of
Mahatma Gandhi and Dr. Martin Luther
King, Jr.

Now, Therefore, the Common Council of
the City of Port Orford hereby proclaims
January 30 through April 4, 2001 as a
Season for Nonviolence and urge all citi-
zens to participate in local, national, and
global education and community action
campaigns, to honor those who are using
nonviolence to build communities that
respect the dignity and worth of every
human being.

Signed this 12th day of February, in the
year 2001.
Gary D. Doran, Mayor

Attest:
La Rae Liston, City Recorder/Clerk



Police Log

February §
9:40am: Parking complaint/dispute at
14th Street — handled by contact.

1:00pm: Complaint of reckless driving in
both the city and county by a dark colored
Pontiac sedan — report taken.

5:00pm: Assist Curry County Sheriff,
locate and contact mental health subject —
transported to Curry General by Curry
County Sheriff.

6:30pm: Report of burglary at Savoy
Theater — under investigation.

February 7

8:30am: Report of out of control juvenile,
443 Cedar Point Place — handled by con-
tact, referred to social services.

February 8
7:00pm: Report of prowler around Ali’s
Auto — area checked okay, unable to lo-
cate anyone.

8:00pm: Assist other agency, report of
intoxicated driver southbound from
Langlois — unable to locate, referred to
Oregon State Police.

Safety Tip

It takes two seconds to save your life or
lessen injuries in a vehicle crash. Buckle
Up! National Traffic Safety Council.

January Statistics

Public assists ......cecevveererieirieenenes
Other agency assists
Traffic cites .......cccceuenee.

Verbal warnings ..........cccceceeeveuenenne.
Written warnings ..........coceeeeereeereenen
Service calls .....ccooeeereiieiiieeene

Cases
Felony ...cocoovevievieiininininiiicns
Misdemeanor ..........cc.cceeeueennnnn.
Other ....oooovviieiieceeeeeeee, 6

Ordinance Violations...........c...c.c........ 9

Arrests 5
Felony ...cocooeeiivieiinininiiiiicne 2
Misdemeanor ..........cc.cceeeveennene.. 2
Warrants .........cocoeevveeeviieeinieennn, 1

7 gradise @%

1825 N. Oregon, Port Orford
(541) 332-8104

of Great Food/

Starting
another
1000 years

Highway 428 Culvert Failure

The Oregon Department of Transporta-
tion announced on Saturday, February
10, that a 36-inch culvert beneath Oregon
Highway 428 requires emergency repairs
for the safety of the traveling public. The
culvert, located 13 miles east of Bandon,
is currently being monitored around the
clock by ODOT maintenance crews.

Should the culvert fail before repairs can
begin, ODOT will immediately close the
highway to all through traffic. The alter-
nate route — U.S. Highway 101 and Or-
egon 42 — is roughly five minutes longer
than the Highway 428 route.

Local residents will be allowed to cross
the impacted section of Highway 42S or
use the alternate route available on Coos
County roads. This alternate route is well
known by local residents.

ODOT is working with the National
Marine Fisheries Services, the Oregon
Department of Fish and Wildlife and the
Division of State Lands to address the
environmental concerns of the project.

Bridge Program

Oregon has an aging bridge system.
ODOT’s current funding level for the
bridge program is $65 million annually.
The bridge program includes bridge
maintenance, inspection, overpass
screening and culverts. ODOT needs to
rehabilitate or replace 75 bridges annu-
ally to maintain 1997 bridge levels. Ev-

ery year, ODOT can only work on 30 of
the 75 bridges that need to be replaced or
rehabilitated. Additionally, 16-18
bridges will require emergency repair
annually.

The state owns and maintains 2,651
bridges with an annual life of 39 years.
The life expectancy of these bridges is
50-80 years, depending on the location
and the materials used in construction.
Twenty-three percent of state-owned
bridges are more than 50 years old and
require extensive rehabilitation and/or
replacement.

Tree Identification

Coastside Conservatory and Botanical
Gardens presents a workshop on Den-
drology (the study of tree identification)
on Saturday, February 17, from 10:00am
to 3:00pm. Ralph Duddles, O.S.U. For-
estry Extension Agent is the instructor for
the workshop. Anyone with a passion for
trees for any reason will find this work-
shop a must! Afternoon session will be a
field identification workshop. A 534
page volume of “The Textbook of Den-
drology”, a$50.98 value will be provided
at no cost.

Workshops are held at the Far West
Grange Hall on Highway 42 South in
Bandon. The fee for each 4 hour work-
shop is $20. Please register at least 3 days
in advance of each workshop by phoning
347-4669.



MEET THE PARENTS

PG-13 « Starring: Ben Stiller, Robert DeNiro

Savoy Theatre

811 Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR
541-332-3105 voice, 332-8105 FAX
savoy@harborside.com

FAMILY MAN

PG-13 « Starring: Nicolas Cage

FRIDAY 7/ pm
SATURDAY .........4 & 7 pm
SUNDAY 1 pm
MONDAY. .....cceeeeee 1 & 7 pm
TUESDAY 7 pm
WEDNESDAY .....ccccee0eee 4 pm
THURSDAY .......cccceveeeeee 4 pm

FRIDAY 4 pm
SATURDAY .....ccccecveeneeee 1 pm
SUNDAY .....ccccceee.e 4 & 7 pm
MONDAY 4 pm
TUESDAY 4 pm
WEDNESDAY ........ccc... 7 pm
THURSDAY ......ccceecveeeeee 7 pm

Bandon Playhouse News

The weekend of February 17 and 18 will
be busy for members of the Bandon Play-
house.

The first Playhouse event is the presenta-
tion of Mystic Sweet Communion as a
valentine gift to members of the commu-
nity for their support of the Arts.

The play, an adaptation of the Jane
Kirkpatrick book, was scripted by
Bandon playwrights Glenna and William
Sipes.

Complimentary tickets for the single pro-
duction of this new play are available for
the theater public at Bandon Mercantile
and Bandon True Value. Mystic Sweet
Communion will be performed on the
Sprague Theater stage, the evening of
February 17. Curtain time is 7:30pm.

The next weekend event is auditions for a
production of Arsenic and Old Lace,
scheduled to open in May. These audi-

tions will be held at Ocean Crest School
on Sunday, February 18, at 2:00 and
7:00pm, and Monday, February 19 at
7:00pm. Wolf Daniel Braun will direct
this comedy hit.

Eleven men and three women actors are
required for the cast. The director invites
interested members of the community to
audition. So, if youare anactor, and com-
edy is your forte, you are invited to audi-
tion on February 18 and 19. Wolf Braun
invites interested actors to call him at
347-9012 (work) or 347-9793 (home)
with their audition questions.

Garrison Lake Update

Curry County Commissioner Lucie La
Bonte reports that she, along with County
Emergency Coordinator Michael
Murphy and City of Port Orford Manager
Martha Weaver, met with Department of
Geology and Mineral Industries staffand
coastal expert Paul Komar on Thursday,
February 8 in Reedsport to discuss the

Garrison Lake situation. La Bonte says
that according to Komar, any natural re-
building would occur from sand that has
moved to the north. He told the group it
is possible that rebuilding has been im-
peded by the rocky reef to the north. It
was noted and shown in slides that with
the few storms this winter there’s more
sand on the beach. It was also mentioned
at the meeting that this particular part of
the coast has the highest storm action on
the Pacific Coast, and any structure
would be difficult to maintain. “It was
obvious from the discussion that this area
isunpredictable and highly erosive”, says
La Bonte. “A cobble wall was discussed
but it was noted that with the length of the
beach and the amount of rock it would
take to construct it could be cost prohibi-
tive, possibly in the millions.” The
County has been notified that funding
agents will be meeting with the City and
County in March to discuss funding for
possible solutions”, says La Bonte. “We
are continuing to look for solutions.”



Our heartfelt thanks to all of
our friends and associates
for their many cards and ex-
pressions of concern during
my recent bout with shoul-
der surgery. They were most
welcome and helpful.

* 24 Hour Towing and Recovery
* Collision Repair - All Makes

AUTO

Call 332-0333
or see us at

Thanks for the love. * Windshield Replacement 71320 Oregon -
Marilyn Kaplan & Family| {{_* All Insurance Payments Welcome _ #WY 101 y
Winter Wonderland Three Flags Campaign Gun Club News
By Bill Oleson

Eleven hardy hikers meet last Saturday at
the A-Frame in Buffington Park, Port
Orford, for the third hike in the Series
“Exploring Our Backyard”. Despite the
driving rain we forged our way up to
Grassy Knob, and were rewarded by a
beautiful snowfall! As we made our way
the quarter mile up to the Knob in 2 inches
of snow, we enjoyed a view of a winter
wonderland, trees covered with snow.
Two special guests accompanied us.
Patty Richter from the World joined in
the hike to feature us in her weekend
story. Jim Rogers from Friends of Elk
River came along to share the interesting
history of Grassy Knob Wilderness Area.
He also filled us in on the proposed Cop-
per Salmon Wilderness Area, and shared
maps of the region. The lure of frolicking
in the snow prompted us to continue fur-
ther up the trail until the snow laden trees
became to thick for travel. We returned to
the cars for a warm cup of cider, in disbe-
lief that we were in our coastal backyard.
We talked in anticipation for our next
hike on March 10th to Bald Mountain.

These hikes are sponsored by the North
Community Health Grant to encourage
opportunities to be active. A sedentary
lifestyle is one contributing factor to the
Health Grants focus of heart and lung
disease, diabetes and cancer. Hikers meet
at 10:00am at the A-Frame in Buffington
Park, Port Orford on the second Saturday
of the month. For details call Cathy
Boden at NCFCC 332-1042.

The Port Orford Police Department will
be participating in the “Three Flags Cam-
paign” February 9-18. The Three Flags
Campaign is an international Selective
Traffic Enforcement Program (STEP)
and involves hundreds of law enforce-
ment agencies in Oregon, Washington
and British Columbia. Since October
1993, the campaign has sought to reduce
the number of vehicle-related deaths and
injuries by increasing public awareness
of laws regarding safety belt use and
other traffic issues including DUII and
speed.

The officers will be concentrating on
compliance of the seat belt law, espe-
cially child passenger safety. The law
requires safety restraints be used by all
passengers in all seating positions. The
law also requires vehicle owners to main-
tain safety restraint systems in working
condition.

For child passengers, the law requires
that a person under 4 years old and
weighs 40 pounds or less must be prop-
erly secured in an approved child safety
seat. Children who weigh more than 40
pounds should ride in booster seats until
they fit in lap and shoulder belts cor-
rectly. Violation of the law is considered
a Class D traffic infraction and carries a
$77 penalty. If you have questions or
would like more information, please con-
tact the Port Orford Police Department at
332-9013.

Good weather has accommodated trap
shooters the last two weekends at Bandon
and Port Orford as well as the League
shoot at Myrtle Point. As long as the
snow stayed up in the hills we were com-
fortable. Rudi Breuer shot just well
enough to again win the Hidelman at
Bandon. Breuer had to win three times
taking a penalty of one yard back each
time he won. Ifwe can gethim far enough
back that he cannot see the target the rest
of us may have a chance.

The League shoot at Myrtle Point has all
of us from Port Orford scattered through-
out a dozen teams. This play was devised
to keep us from winning and it is work-
ing. A summary will be given in a few
weeks at the end of the game. Sunday’s
shoot was started in cold, cloudy condi-
tions with snow visible to the North and
East. Once again, Rudi Breuer won the
16-yard singles event 48/50. Howard
Ganette was runner-up with 46/50. Rudi
loads with IMR700X powder that
smokes like black powder. It is rumored
that after he shoots, no one can even see
the trap house. Wind helps. Howard
Ganette won the handicap event. Rudi
Breuer and Wendel Messner tied for run-
ner-up. Considering the risk of icy roads
and the cold, we had an excellent turn out.
Many of us are looking forward to the big
Valentine shoot at Myrtle Point next
weekend.



Digital Satellite Contractor

Your local Pegasus service provider, serving Curry County

Satellite system w/ free professional installation
FREE (with annual contract) OT $59.00 (without)

Laurence Buckles, Sales & Service
Lic. #138139 * Bonded ® Insured

(707) 487-8036 (call before 9 or after 7, or leave message)

Breuer Construction
General Contractor

(541) 332-1502
Lic # 111694, Bonded & Insured

Drafting, Designs
Quality

Custom Homes
& Commercial

Letter to the Editor,
Dear Evan,

I want to send a ‘thank you’ back to you
for your participation and input at the
Community Health Grant meeting, as
well as your support at various other
events. Thanks also for spreading the
word with your newspaper. A grant can
be written and programs planned, but it is
the support of the community that turns
those efforts into success. The support I
receive from the partners of the grant —
the entire staff at Curry Family Medical,
the staff and board of North Curry Fami-
lies and Children’s Center (NCFCC),
Kelli Brown and the Public Health De-
partment, the staff and administration
from the Curry Health District, and the
volunteers of the Port Orford Ambulance
has helped make these programs happen.
A Big Thanks goes out to the community
of North Curry for helping spread the
word about our events, volunteering at
the programs and participating toward a
more health lifestyle. Ialways appreciate
the community’s comments and ideas.
Contact me at NCFCC at 332-1042 or
commbhealth@harborside.com. Hope to
see you at our next event! Evan, how do
homemade cookies sound?

Cathy Boden
Program Coordinator
North Curry Community Health Grant

Fines for Unauthorized Use

Property owners and renters of property
need to be aware that only the City Public
Works crew is allowed to shut the water
meter off or turn it on. The City Public
Works crew has the training and tools
necessary to properly shut of the valve in
a way that will not cause damage. Re-
placing a damaged water valve or meter
costs hundreds of dollars.

Resolution 96-09 states that property
owners are responsible for the costs to
repair or replace valves and meter boxes
damaged as a result of an unauthorized
turn on or off. Penalties for turning water
on or off without authority are $50 for the
first offense and $100 for the second of-
fense.

Save yourself time, trouble and expense
by planning ahead. Call the City Public
Works crew at 332-3681 to have your
water meter valve turned on and off.

Project Graduation Auction

Everyone will want to mark their calen-
dars for the annual Project Graduation
Auction and dessert evening.

The date is Saturday, March 10 for every-
one to join in on an evening of great fun,
including a large selection of auction
items (something for everyone), and
decadent desserts to tickle the tastebuds.

The theme this year is “Putt’n on the Ritz”
is sure to have many surprises. The event
will be held at the Pacific High School
gym, and is organized by Project Gradu-
ation parents to assist with fundraising
for the drug and alcohol free graduation
activities.

Watch the papers for more details as the
date grows closer. For more information
about the auction, or Project Graduation,
or to donate items for sale, contact Lynda
Foster at 332-9035 or Kelly Fleming at
348-2578.

Spaghetti West

We’re OPEN Again!

New Hours Tue-Sat (closed Sunday & Monday)
Lunch 11:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.
Dinner 5:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

For reservations, call (541) 332-9378 ‘
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Bartlett's Cafe

Sunday Feb. 18
Cornish Game Hen
Monday Feb. 19
Taco Salad
Tuesday Feb. 20
Malibu Chicken
Wednesday Feb. 21
Waldorf Turkey Sandwich
Thursday Feb. 22
Clam Fritters
Friday Feb. 23
Catch of the Day
Open 6am to 8pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

Tickets on Sale Friday

Etouffee (ay-too-fay) live dance concert
tickets go on sale at The Downtown Fun
Zone and the Savoy Theatre this Friday in
Port Orford and next week in Gold Beach
and Bandon. The band is led by fiddler
Kelly Thibodeaux. They recently played
to a crowd of thousands in Gulf Shores,
Alabama and will be playing at Mardi
Gras Celebrations in Wenatchee, Wash-
ington at the end of this month. Etoufee
will be in Port Orford for a one night en-
gagement on Saturday, March 24 to ben-
efit our 150th Birthday Party. Tickets are
$10 in advance. 12 and under children’s
tickets will be available at the door for $5.

R

The band which combines red hot fiddle,
rhythm and blues and Southern rock, has
been compared to Doug Kershaw and
The Band. It is roots music at it’s finest.
When they played in Port Orford four
years ago it was a sell out. Get your tick-
ets early. For more info call 332-9110.

Candidate Forum

Candidates running for contested posi-
tions in the March 13 Special Districts
election have been invited to participate
in a Candidate Forum sponsored by the
League of Women Voters of Curry
County on Thursday, Feb. 22, at the City
Hall Council Chambers in Port Orford at
7:00pm. Two candidates are contending

11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

North end of Port Orford
(541) 332-4515

for Position #5 on the 2CJ School District
Board; two for Position #3 on the Port
Orford Rural Fire District Board and
three each for Positions #1 and 2, Port of
Port Orford.

Special District elections are held in odd-
numbered years for boards of districts
such as water, library, cemetery, and
health, as well as those mentioned above.
People who run for and serve on these
boards do so as volunteers, usually at-
tending meetings monthly and serving
for four years at a time. The election is
important and deserves voter participa-
tion. Ballots are expected to be mailed
beginning February 23 and must be
turned in by 8:00pm, March 13.

Seaweed Natural
Grocery & Cafe

Store Hours M-S: 10-6, Cafe 10-3

-2 » Bulk Herb & Spices
* Teas
* Baked Goods

832 Hwy 101, Port Orford

(541) 332-3640
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¢ Cleaning (General)

* Carpets

* Upholstery

* Painting

* Minor Repairs £

* Yard Maintenance

* Hauling

* Windows = -l
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REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

FREE Comparative Market Analysis on
your home or property. Call Norma Mor-
row, Agate Realty 332-1277,
agaterealty.com

FOR RENT: Charming rustic 3BR 1BA
house on Sixes River, recently remod-
eled. Fireplace. Satellite TV installed.
Attached garage. Landscaped, setin large
fruit orchard. Exclusive Sixes River ac-
cess. $550/mo., 1st & last + deposit.
Non-smoking. No dogs. References. 332-
4504.

NOW IS THE TIME TO LIST your
home or unimproved property for the
spring/summer selling season. Call Sandra
at Siskiyou Coast Realty for a free com-
parative market analysis. 541-332-7777.

TWO BEDROOM TOWNHOUSE
available $335.00 rent and $300.00 de-
posit. Across from Buffington Park. 1534
Arizona Street. Call Jennifer Marchand
332-7073.

NICE, SMALL TRAILER (28’) For
Rent. $225.00/mth. Single person pre-
ferred. No smokers or heavy drinkers.
332-0123. References Required. Avail-
able 2/15. Nice Area.

FOR RENT: One bedroom house with
office, storage area, garage space. Near
library. $400.00 per month. Call 332-
1715 leave message.

SOLD! If you want to see this sign in
your yard, call Port Orford’s largest
agency, C.A. Smith Real Estate. With
over 30 years service to the Port Orford
area, a staff of 6 friendly, established
sales agents with 58 years combined real

estate experience. Now with 24 hour
worldwide exposure on the Internet at
www.casmith.com, and number 1 in sales
of Port Orford properties year after year!
We offer you the best! Don’t wait for the
“end” of the sales season, call today, we’ll
be happy to meet with you and give you
a free and honest market analysis of your
property. C.A. Smith Real Estate 332-
4132 open 7 days a week, year around!

SERVICES

SCOTT’S HANDI-MAN SERVICE
General Maintenance: Pressure washing,
painting, trimming, hauling, odds & ends.
Free estimates. Call 332-9104 leave mes-
sage.

FIREWOOD FOR SALE. Scasoned,
hard and soft wood available. Delivered,
cut to size, and stacked. Call Dylan
Marchand at 332-7073 to reserve your
cord.

JUANITA REDDING HENNICK Bar-
ber / Hairdresser 332-6791.

NEED LEGAL HELP?
www.WeDoLegalCounsel.com/1 select
“Legal Resources” on the Membership
path.

KEY’Z LOCKSMITH SERVICE -
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

COUNSELING for individuals, couples
& families. Ernest Thayer, counselor for
20 years, maintains a practice in Port
Orford & Bandon. All issues including
relationships, parenting, depression &
abuse. Sliding fee scale (sorry no insur-
ance). Call for a free confidential
assessment. 332-3210.

JOHNB.HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 —19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues., Thurs., Fri. from 10to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 3. Closed Sun., Mon., & Wed.

SUNRISE CARPET CLEANING has
new van-mounted Hydramaster System.
Call Cliff at 347-3164. Also do pressure
washing and janitorial service.

PUBLIC NOTICE

THE CITY OF PORT ORFORD is
seeking volunteers to fill three vacant
positions on the Parks Commission. Any
resident, excluding City Council and City
Employees may apply. Please submit a
letter of interest to: The City of Port
Orford c/o Mayor Gary Doran, P.O. Box
310, Port Orford, OR 97465. We are an
equal opportunity employer.

WANTED

WANTED used steel fence post. Call
any time 332-4905.

MISCELLANEOUS

COMPUTER NETWORKING? We
have NIC Cards, Cat5 Cables, Bulk Cat5
wire, etc. The Downtown Fun Zone.

LANGLOIS PUBLICLIBRARY Book
and White Elephant Sale. Saturday, Feb-
ruary 24th, 9:00am to 3:00pm at the
Langlois Lion’s Club, Floras Lake Loop
Road. Fresh cinnamon buns for the early
shoppers and homemade, piping hot lunch
to keep you browsing.

MINISTORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.

Continued on next page

Roaring Sea Arts

Studio Gallery
OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY
2:00 to 5:00 OF THE MONTH
VISITORS WELCOME
CALL 332-4444 DONNA ROSELIUS
41687 Hwy. 101 S. Port Orford, Oregon

Remember
The Crazy Norwegians

Dock Tackle

(541) 332-8985
Fish n Chips, Fresh Seafood,

Burgers, Gifts, Etc.
8:30 - 5:00, Closed Sunday




Classified Ads
Continued from previous page

SPRING CLEANING CLOSEOUTS
some great deals throughout the store, at
The Shell Shack.

HAPPY VALENTINE’S DAY Bald
Guy! You said you couldn’t be replaced.
Thank God you’re correct. Who would
want to. Tell the one-legged skinny rein-
deer her right tail light is out..

TWO HUNDRED DOLLAR RE-
WARD-Leadingtothearrestand conviction
of persons who broke into Halstead Equip-
ment Rentals on the evening of Saturday,
January 13th or early morning hours of
Sunday, January 14th. Items stolen were
a 11 HP Honda pressure washer, 3 gal.
Hero airless paint sprayer and impact
wrench. Please contact us at 332-1805
with any information regarding this theft.
Identity will be kept confidential.

REMEMBER PEZ CANDY? Remem-
ber how much you enjoyed playing with
the dispenser and eating the candy? Now
you can share the joy with the next gen-
eration! (It’s ok if you get one for yourself
too... we won’t tell.) We have an assort-
ment of popular characters and refill candy
for just 99¢ each at The Downtown Fun
Zone.

BRRrr. How about a wool Greek
Fisherman’s hat to keep the chill off, only
$12.98 at The Shell Shack.

GET MORE ATTENTION!
With our new classified ad options
Centering! Bold Face! CAPITALS!
$1.00/line, $3.00 minimum
The Downtown Fun Zone
332-6565

HARBORSIDE INTERNET

HARBORSIDE
INTERNET

$1795* Per Mo.
SERVI CE!

LIVE TECHNICIANS TO HELP YOU!
7 AM TO 10 PMEVERYDAY!

D owntown FunZone - www.harborside.com, - 1.800.680.8855 (*w/Credit Card)

JUST THAT LITTLE SOMETHING
to brighten your day, lovely handpainted
capiz shell suncatchers starting at $4.50
at The Shell Shack at Battle Rock Park.

18° TRAVEL TRAILER in excellent
condition $2200 obo 332-1041.

LAST CHANCE for 2001 calendars,
beautiful Oregon Lighthouses and Ma-
rine Life only $5.00 at The Shell Shack.

1984 DODGE 50 PICKUP with canopy
very good condition 25 mpg. Good tires,
never wrecked $2,650.00 332-4009.

WANTED OLD LINENS, CLOCKS,
colored dishware, fishing, creels, watches,
bamboo poles, lamps, whatever. Buy,
consign, Internet or inshop Timeworn
Treasures also serving Organic Espresso
332-2046 345 Oregon (101).

HUMPIN’ HUMPHREY is back at The
Shell Shack. (Hilarious gift for someone
with a good sense of humor.)

STOP! Lots to see at L&R Variety, 3,000
sq. ft. Used - old & new. Spices, tools,
beads, household and gift items, books,
collectables, too much to list. 10:00am -
5:00pm, 1819 Oregon St., Port Orford.

PREPAID PHONE CARDS - 2 hour
cards — no minimum usage! The Down-
town Fun Zone.

IT’S ANOTHER BIG WEEK with lots
of new titles. “Who Knows?”, “Train of
Life”, “Me Myself 17, “Jack Frost 27,
“Anarchy TV”, “The Eyes of Tammy
Faye”, “Running Mates”, “Magicians”,
“Beowulf”, “Get Carter”, “Rocky and
Bullwinkle”, “Bring it On”, “Sex and the
City”, “Bless the Child”, “Women on
Top”, and “The Way of the Gun”. In our
New Arrivals section we added “Coast to
Coast”, “Waterhole #3”, “The Final
Countdown”, and “Dead End”. Please
remember items are due back by 3:30pm
the next business day. For videotapes,
DVD’s, Sony Playstation, or Nintendo
games come on down to The Downtown
Fun Zone. Open 9:30-6 Mon-Thurs and
9:30-7 Friday and Saturday. Closed Sun-
days.

Snowman Seen

A snowman was seen standing in front
of Gwendolyn’s this week. Although no
snow was on the ground in Port Orford,
there was an inch or more in nearby ar-
eas. Did he walk or was he carried?

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs
Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -
wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes
Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment

Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

Oregon Coast Reiki Center
Jodie T. Hall, C.Ht., RMT

Healing Haﬂdfm “

888-708-8840 or 541-332-4406




Community Health Grant
Continued from front page

meter”. Al Affonso reminded the council
there are lots of older homes in the City
and some can have a water leak and not
know it until the bill comes in the mail.
He suggested the council could help them
out. Committee member Robert Warring
said they were concerned with the city
water supply. The adjustment is for the
sewer portion of the bill only. Councilor
Jim Campbell suggested the City devise a
formula for broken water lines. Norm
Leeling made a motion to table the rec-
ommendation and make it an action items
for the March council meeting and re-
write the ordinance to work on the prob-
lem. It passed 6-0.

Al Affonso presented a recommendation
from the utility efficiency committee that
the City switch to billing utility users on
amonthly basis. One reason the commit-
tee had was it would be easier for utility
users to budget for their bill. Norm
Leeling asked about the cost of this
change. City Administrator Martha
Weaver said the City would still do bi-
monthly readings of the meters but it
would cost extra postage. Jim Campbell
supported the monthly billing but wanted

to know more about the extra costs. Jack
Pruitt told the council this recommenda-
tion was just a con job by big users to
make people think they’re paying less.
No motion was made on the recommen-
dation and it will be looked at again in
March.

Mayor Doran appointed Ralph
Donaldson to the utility efficiency com-
mittee and Ed Beck to the budget com-
mittee. Doran said the City needs two
more members on the budget committee.
Councilor Leeling made a motion that the
council approves the mayor’s recom-
mendations and it passed 6-0.

The volunteer fire department elected
Randy Foster as fire chief at their meet-
ing. Mayor Doran appointed Foster as
fire chief and the council concurred
unanimously.

Martha Weaver wrote a matching grant
for $15,000 fora RARE (Resource Assis-
tance for Rural Environment) intern from
the University of Oregon. The person
would follow up on the work by RARE
intern Jason Seivers on replacing the
Community Building and move other
park’s projects forward. Weaver said the
RARE intern needed to be on the Needs
and Issues Inventory list. Jane Cramer

Everything for the Builder!

Western Builders Supply, Inc.
92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon

(541) 332-4161 Sales * 332-4803 Concrete * 332-4501 Office
(541) 332-4902 FAX
Ready Mixed Concrete * Gravel * Concrete Products
Lumber ¢ Plywood ¢ Paneling
Doors ¢ Windows ¢ Insulation
Sheet Rock  Builder's Hardware
Paint ¢ Plumbing ¢ Electrical

CONTRACTORS SOURCE
February Job Shack Specials

Contractor Clean-Up Bags * Gal. Contact Cement
Respirator * 4-Pak Padlocks
Hammer Tacker ® 100° Open Reel Tape

made a motion to add a RARE planner to
the Needs and Issues Inventory and Norm
Leeling made a motion to identify the
RARE intern on the list as the #7 priority.
Both motions carried unanimously.

The council on a motion by Jane Cramer
made a motion to adopt Resolution 2001-
12 Amending Contract Review Rules and
it carried 6-0.

Mayor Doran reported on some of the
meetings he has attended recently and it
sounds like his job is almost full time. He
attended a business outlook meeting in
Brookings where he was told fiber optics
are coming to Port Orford. He also at-
tended the SCINT (South Coast Inter-
agency Narcotics Taskforce) meeting in
Coquille and the Chamber birthday party
committee meeting.

Jane Cramer reported she had attended
the January Port of Port Orford meeting
and asked about the public fishing dock.
Norm Leeling said the watershed council
was putting together a work party to re-
move debris from the wetlands. Carl
Eskelson applied to be on the County re-
cycling committee.

The council will hold a goal setting meet-
ing on Monday, March 5, 10:00am, to
tackle the water supply issue.

Action items for the regular March 12
council meeting include salinity level in
Garrison Lake, the house abatement ordi-
nance and adjustments to the water/sewer
bills.

Public Meetings

Port of Port Orford Commission meets
on Tuesday, February 20, 7:00pm, at the
Port office.

Port Orford Watershed Council meets
on Wednesday, February 21, 7:00pm, in
the city hall council chambers.

Port Orford Jubilee Committee meets
on Wednesday, February 21, 6:30pm, at
Bartlett’s Café.



